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Please could the Applicant and BPC confirm the status of the agreement regarding the 
protective provisions within the DCO? If an agreement has been reached, please could 
both parties provide the agreed up to date set of protective provisions.  
 
National Grid Electricity Transmission Plc (NGET) protective provisions 
 
The Secretary of State notes at the close of the examination an agreement on the 
protective provisions had not been reached [REP7-042]. 
 
Please could the Applicant and NGET confirm the status of the agreement regarding 
the protective provisions within the DCO? If an agreement has been reached, please 
could both parties provide the agreed updated set of protective provisions. 
 
Western Power Distribution (South West) Plc (WPD) protective provisions 
 
The Secretary of State notes from the section 127 statement that discussions on the 
protective provisions and a side agreement remained ongoing at the close of the 
examination [REP7-042]. 
 
Please could the Applicant, Network Rail and WPD confirm the status of the 
agreement regarding the protective provisions within the DCO and the side agreement? 
If an agreement has been reached on the protective provisions, please could the 
Applicant and WPD provide the agreed up-to-date version. 
 
Exolum Pipeline System Ltd protective provisions 
 
The Secretary of State notes that negotiations on the protective provisions and a 
separate agreement remained ongoing at the close of the examination [REP7-052].  
 
Please could the Applicant and Exolum confirm the status of the agreement regarding 
the protective provisions within the DCO and the separate agreement. If an agreement 
has been reached on the protective provisions, please provide the up-to-date version. 
 
Compulsory Acquisition schedule update  
 
The Secretary of State notes from the compulsory acquisition schedule submitted at 
deadline 7 that many discussions were ongoing, and several surveys were pending 
regarding voluntary agreements [REP7-063]. 
 
Please could the Applicant provide an accurate and up-to-date compulsory acquisition 
schedule confirming all the agreements that are now complete and update on the status 
of the remaining unsigned agreements. 
 
The deadline for any response is 9 August 2021 
 
Responses to the matters outlined in this letter should be submitted by email to 
Metrowest1@planninginspectorate.gov.uk. Given the coronavirus (COVID-19) 
emergency, the Planning Inspectorate is currently unable to accept hard copies of 
consultation responses.   
 
Your response will be published on the project page for the Portishead Branch Line – 
MetroWest Phase 1 on the Planning Inspectorate website as soon as possible after the 
above deadline for response at: 
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/south-west/portishead-
branch-line-metrowest-phase-1/ 
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This letter is without prejudice to the Secretary of State’s decision whether or not to 
grant development consent for the Portishead Branch Line – MetroWest Phase 1 and 
nothing in this letter is to be taken to imply what that decision might be.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
Kevin O'Hanlon 




